May, 28, 1975 Loras College Dubuque, Iowa

Dear Basil:

As the year draws to a close and I attempt to pass on to Jim Cornette some directives for him to ponder over the summer months so he can get an early start for the meeting of 1976 some questions come pp I intended to ask in Ames.

I understand the 1976 meeting is to be held at Clarke College in Dubuque on April 9 and 10. Do we want to stay with the Saturday meeting or go back to the Friday meeting? I am aware the site is a great disadvantage for the colleges in far west Iowa, but I guess we can't do much about that. I will write Pilgrim also for his choice. The question is which day will provide the greatest attendance?

Secondly, are there any funds available to finance the formation of the program? I don't want to initiate any new expenses which were not incurred in previous years, but I did encounter expenses of \$20.30 to the Department and \$11.18 of my own in long distance calls making arrangements for invited speakers for xeroxing and mailing to develop the program. If this is a new expense item, skip it, but if in the past such expenses have been financied, I do want to pass that on to Cornette for I am sure that he too will encounter some expenses.

Have a good summer!

As ever

PtSeither I to be the official perpresentative of the Section the summer Larry Hart meeting or the winter meeting? If so, is any part of this financifed?

Larny